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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Dear Mount Rowan School Community, 
 
We are nearly half way through the term and we are seeing changes in the weather. The cold and wet 
weather has certainly seƩled in. I am reminding students and families about wearing warmer uniform 
items and to pack a school jacket also. 
 
Our year 8s have successfully completed their camp to Phillip Island. The students enjoyed visiƟng a 
Koala Park, a Chocolate Factory and braved the waters by either surfing, stand up paddling or canoeing. 
The year 10 Outdoor EducaƟon class also want on a 3 day hike along the Great Ocean Walk. I had the 
pleasure of joining the students on this camp. Excursions have also been undertaken. Camps and 
Excursions are an important part of each child’s learning and it is part of the school curriculum for them 
to access all camps and excursions.  
 
 

   
 
Our student leaders represented our school at the Miners Rest ANZAC Day service at the beginning of 
the term. Charlie Rigg spoke and Bridget Smith and Kiera Porter laid the wreath on behalf of our school 
community. David Harris, our School Council President, who is also part of the Miners Rest Community, 
led the ceremony. 
 

 
 
Along with aƩending camps and excursions, I also wish to remind families of how important daily 
aƩendance at school is and arriving on Ɵme to school. On the next page is a guide to see the long-term 
effects of missing a day here and there on a semi-regular basis. 
 
 
 



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT (Cont’d) 

 
If you need support to help your child aƩend school more regularly, please get in touch with their Head 
of House and or our Wellbeing team. We can all support each other to make sure each student is 
aƩending EACH DAY. 
 
Dates coming up: 
· Friday June 16th – Student free day 
· Wednesday July 26th – Student free day 
· Thursday August 24th and Friday August 25th – Parent Teacher Student ConversaƟons 
 Thursday: PTSCs begin at 1.25pm through unƟl 7pm 
 Friday: PTSCs run from 8.45am to 12.30pm 
· Friday September 8th - Year 12s aƩend only. Student free for year 7 to 11 
· Monday November 6th – Student Free Day – year 12 exams will be on 
 
Take care, enjoy each day, aƩend school each day and dress for the weather. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
· All updated policies and informaƟon is available on our website: www.mountrowan.net.au 
 
· Statements—If you would like a copy of your statement please don’t hesitate to contact the office 

on 5336 7804 or mount.rowan.sc@educaƟon.vic.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ms Seona Murnane 
Principal 

ADMINISTRATION 



 
ARTS PROGRAM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
WELLBEING TEAM 

Anna, Bel and Gab  Wellbeing Team  

Thursday 25 May    Eureka Division Year 9 & 10 Soccer 
Thursday 1 June    Eureka Division Year 7 & 8 Soccer 
Monday 5 June    VCE Exams 
Thursday 8 June    Year 10 Exams 
Friday 9 June    Eureka Division Year 7 girls’ Netball 
Monday 12 June    Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 
Friday 16 June    Student Free Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR 



 
CAREERS 

White Card training will be run again in the first week of term 3.  The cost will be approx. $55. Students 
over 15 – who are interested in the construcƟon industry – will need this card for work 
experience.  Please see Janine Schilling in the Careers Office to be put on the list.  Forms will be sent 
out and collected back, before the end of term 2. 
 
Ballarat Jobs and Training Expo is being held on Friday 16th and Saturday 17th June (9.30-3.30pm) at 
The Goods Shed and The Civic Hall.  100 organisaƟons and employers will be there, to meet with and 
discuss career opƟons.   
 
Year 12s will have the opportunity to aƩend a TIS (TerƟary InformaƟon Session) 
Expo, at FederaƟon University on Wednesday 21st June. 
Permission slips will be sent out soon. 
 
The Women in Trade Expo, at the Melbourne ConvenƟon Centre, was 
a great success and all who aƩended had a fantasƟc Ɵme.   
Thank you to those parents who supported their child in aƩending. 
 
 

C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S: 
Jody Burgess and Chloe HewiƩ for parƟcipaƟng in the Healthy EaƟng Program with the Victorian 
Cancer Council: Vic Kids Eat Well.  Our school and they were nominated in two categories: 
Vic Kids Eat Well – Big Bite Schools 
And Community Champions 
Jody and Chloe were nominated for the award for the work they have done to transform our school 
canteen. 
 
And…. Drum roll please… we won BOTH categories…. 
 
Well done to Jody and Chloe for being passionate about healthy eaƟng and making significant changes 
in our canteen. You have inspired young gardeners and cooks and made us all that liƩle bit more 
healthy. 
 
Thanks also to the team around you in the canteen and food room, Jodie L, Alicia S and Marg P. 
 
Please join me in congratulaƟng Jody and Chloe. We heard the news at the recent online awards 
ceremony. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Janine Schilling 
Careers 

CANTEEN NEWS 



 
LIBRARY 

A large number of students are coming to school without their netbooks. Netbooks need to be brought 
to school each day. 
Remember to charge your netbooks before coming to school.  Netbooks that are damaged at home 
need to be brought to school for the IT Department to check for repairs. 
The Library is now open Monday, Wednesday, Friday from 8.15 to 4pm 
Tuesday and Thursday from 8.30 in the morning to 4.30pm 
The Library is also open Monday to Friday at lunchƟme (No food or drink please) 
 
No netbooks will be given out in home group Ɵme, so come early to borrow a netbook. 
 
Premier’s Reading Challenge is now open 
Last year, nearly 75 thousand children and young people completed the Challenge, reading over 2.9 
million books. 
It’s a fantasƟc achievement as we know reading helps nurture important literacy skills, which all 
students need, to reach their potenƟal and achieve success in life. 
For students from Year 7-10 the Challenge is to read 15 books. When students complete the Challenge, 
they’ll receive a cerƟficate signed by the Premier of Victoria. 
See JeaneƩe in the library to add your name to the list. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


